
 

 

September 03, 2024  
  
SENT BY EMAIL TO: DNEWHOOK@ALGONQUINHIGHLANDS.CA  
  
Township of Algonquin Highlands 
1123 North Shore Road 
Algonquin Highlands, ON K0M 1J1 

 
Attention: Dawn Newhook, Clerk   
  
Dear Ms. Newhook:  
  
Re:  Annual Report for 2022 

  
Please accept this letter as my report to Council on my activities as the Municipality’s Integrity 
Commissioner, for the year of 2022.  
  
At the beginning of the year I was requested to attend Council. I virtually attended the January 
20th Council meeting to present my 2021 annual report and a presentation on “The Structure and 
Principles of Effective Municipal Government”.  
 
I had one request for further information regarding a complaint that was dismissed on August 
20, 2020. An email was sent to the complainant answering his questions that they had from my 
presentation to Council on January 20th.   
 
On April 29th I attended the Committee of Adjustment meeting in closed session to speak with 
the Committee regarding code of conduct and procedures.  
 

As you know, I announced my retirement as your integrity commissioner, on August 18, 2022 
with my term ending December 31, 2022. It was my pleasure to serve as your Commissioner.  
 
Yours very truly, 

 
 

 
 
Per Harold G. Elston  
email: »helston@barristonlaw.com 
cc: »kvanderkruys@barristonlaw.com 
 


